
St. Elizabeth Catholic Church 

89 St. Elizabeth Road 
Oppelo, Arkansas 72110 

January 26th, 2025 

 
CHURCH CONTACTS:       
PASTOR: Fr. Stephen Hart ………….501-354-4181 or 501-289-6542 – frstephenhart@gmail.com  
ASSOCIATE PASTOR: Fr. Kiran Ingilela – 501-345-4181 or 501-289-6542 – kirankishore11@gmail.com 
DEACON: GREG DONALDSON:  
ONLINE BULLETIN……sacredheartmorrilton.org   

For business matters (donations, burial plots, etc): 
20 St. Boniface Dr., Bigelow AR 72016 
Secretary: Ms. Ilene Gunther 
stbnewdixie@gmail.com or 501-759-2371 
Office hours: Wed: 10 a.m.-Noon & 1-3 p.m. 
Thurs: 1-3 p.m. & Fri: 10 a.m.-Noon 

For Mass intentions and bulletins only: 
Mailing: PO Box 1620, Morrilton, AR 72210 
Physical: 210 N. St. Joseph, Morrilton, AR 72110 
Secretary: Ms. Victoria Lee 
 shcmparish@gmail.com, 501-354-4181 
Office hours: Mon-Fri, 8-11:30 a.m. & 12:30-4 p.m. 

 
SACRAMENTS:  BAPTISM:  By Appointment Call – 501-354-4181 

MARRIAGE:  Call 8 month prior to schedule date with the Church and to make appointment to consult with Pastor.   
 

Mass Times and Intentions:  

January 26th – Sunday 10:30 a.m. – Hubert Dold by Louise Dold  

January 29th – Wednesday 5:30 p.m. - No Intention 

 

February 2nd – Sunday 10:30 a.m. – Jim Ryan by Annise Ryan  
February 5th – Wednesday 5:30 p.m. – No Intention  
 

Senior Saints -Come Play and Pray: Meets 2nd & 4th Thursday monthly at 10 a.m. at the KC Hall in Morrilton.  Ages 50 & up are 
welcome.  Snacks, bingo, prayer, and FUN! Coordinators: Julie Session 501-977-6535 and Karen Welcher 501-472-3870.  Please call 
if you need a ride.  
 

Praise and Worship Service: Meets 1st & 3rd Thursday monthly at 10 a.m. at the Family Mission 
 

From Fr. Stephen: "St. Elizabeth will have a town hall meeting in the parish hall to provide details and solicit feedback on possibly 

constructing an awning over the main north entrance. The parish council has been considering the questions since September and has 

provided its feedback, but I would like to solicit input from all parishioners. The meeting will Wednesday, February 5th at 6 p.m. to 

allow more time for consideration and to get the word out." 

Theology on Tap will be Sunday, January 26th from 4-6 p.m. at Point Remove on the 1st floor. Father Jeffrey Hebert, vocations 

director for our diocese, will speak with us about “Building a Culture of Vocations" in our homes and parishes.  

 

 
 

 

DONATE ONLINE: 

mailto:kirankishore11@gmail.com
mailto:stbnewdixie@gmail.com
mailto:shcmparish@gmail.com


The Mass of the Presentation of the Lord on Sunday, February 2nd, will begin around 10:25 in the vestibule with the lighting, 

blessing, and procession of candles. Each household will be given one take-home candle by ushers, but they are also welcome to 

bring their own candles to be blessed. 

 

Divine Mercy Lenten Retreat:“Where sin abounds, grace abounds even more.” (Romans 

5:20). During this upcoming Lenten season, Sacred Heart will be offering Divine Mercy in 

the 2nd Greatest Story Ever Told, a video series that tells the story of Divine Mercy, 

weaving a thread through Church history that shows God’s desire for us to trust in Him 

and seek His Mercy. The story explores the roles of great saints including St. Faustina, St. 

Maximilian Kolbe, and Pope St. John Paul II as well as the impact of Fatima and Marian 

Consecration. Through this study, we will come to understand the Lord’s message to us 

that “now is the time for mercy.” Dates/Times: Seven weekly sessions will be 

conducted on Sundays beginning February 23 and continuing through April 13. (We will 

not meet on Sunday, March 23, due to Spring Break). Each session will include watching 

a video followed by group discussion. Sessions will be offered between the Sacred Heart 

Sunday morning masses, at 9 am. An alternate session may be available for those who 

need it. Signups: Signup directly on the church website sacredheartmorrilton.org. For any 

questions, please call Angie Hartman 501-208-7748 or Haylee Beck 501-215-6451. Cost: 

$10 optional donation can be made at the first session to help cover materials 

Breakfast and childcare will be provided for the morning sessions. 

 
The Knights of Columbus annual Free Throw Contest will be held Sunday, February 2nd, in the Sacred Heart School gym. It's 
open to all boys and girls from age 9-14, as of January 1st. Registration will start at 2:00 p.m. The contest will start at 2:30. For more 
information, contact Eric Tyler at 501-940-3072. 
 
Next weekend the 2025 Catholic Arkansas Sharing Appeal will begin. We ask that you prayerfully welcome this opportunity to give 
in support of the overall needs of the Church in our Diocese. Our parish Goal is $4,100.00 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

February 9, 2025 Fifth Sunday in Ordinary Time February 16, 2025 Sixth Sunday in Ordinary Time 

Lector Carol Zimmerman Lector CYM Mass 
Communion Min Joseph Dold  Communion Min CYM Mass 

Altar Servers Ansley Parham, Piper Noland Altar Servers CYM Mass 

Offertory Butch and Kay Hoyt Offertory CYM Mass 

Ushers Joseph Dold, Frank Andrews Ushers CYM Mass 
Greeters Frank & Jeannie Andrews Greeters CYM Mass 

February 23, 2025 Seventh Sunday in Ordinary Time March 2, 2025 Eighth Sunday in Ordinary Time 

Lector Becky Dold Lector Tim Zimmerman 
Communion Min Abby Parham Communion Min Matt Zimmerman 

Altar Servers Abby and Olivia White Altar Servers Brayden Parham, Ayden Zimmerman 

Offertory John Widner Family Offertory Kevin Koonce Family 

Ushers Matt Zimmerman, Paul Hoyt Ushers Joseph Dold, Frank Andrews 

Greeters Paul Hoyt, Sharon Hoyt Greeters Steve & Peggy Granberry 

    February 2, 2025                  The Presentation of the Lord 

Lector   Julie Palmer 
Communion Min  Matt Zimmerman  

Altar Servers  Rylee and Addie Widner 
Offertory  Kerri Bottoms Family 

Ushers   Mike Palmer, Jeff Riedmueller 

Greeters   Steve & Peggy Granberry 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 


